

King Edward VI Northfield School for Girls, Turves Green, Birmingham, B31 4BP

Tel: 0121 464 8346

enquiry@nsg.kevibham.org nsg.kevibham.org



16th September 2024

Dear Parent / Carer,

Two weeks into the new year and we are really pleased at how well things are going in school, and the calm and engaged atmosphere we are witnessing in classrooms. I write with a number of brief updates:

1) Netball Club

We advertised Netball Club as taking place on Wednesdays after school. In fact, it will now be taking place on Thursdays. Apologies for this change and the delay in communicating it which led to some children attending the club on the wrong day. Please see updated Extra-Curricular schedule attached. Please keep encouraging your child to attend as many as possible and to try new things.

2) Year 11 After-School Boosters

Year 11s who regularly attend boosters will achieve better results. We recommend that parents/carers of Year 11s try to ensure their child attends boosters every afternoon.

Monday - English

Tuesday - Science

Wednesday - Maths

Thursday – Textiles, Music, Sport, Health and Social Care, Food, History, RE

Friday - Computer Science, Music, Graphics, Dance, Art, French and Geography

In addition, there is a Further Math's Club on running on Thursdays. We strongly advise attendance at this club for Years 10 and 11 who are seeking to secure the highest GCSE attainment.

3) Enrichment Day

The first of our annual two days of enrichment for all pupils is taking place soon on Friday, 27th September. Parents/Carers will be receiving additional information for their child's specific trip soon.

Year 7 – Wolverhampton Gallery & Arboretum

Year 8 - Twycross Zoo

Year 9 – Outdoor Adventurous Activities in School

Year 10 - Shakespeare's Stratford-Upon-Avon

Year 11 - Nottingham Courts of Justice / Carding Mill Valley





4) Open Evening

A huge thank you to all the hundreds of parents/carers who have encouraged or supported their children to help out at our opening. Your support is greatly appreciated.

Yours sincerely

Mr Neil Jones

Headteacher